
A two day workshop on the development of Internship logbook was conducted at AIIMS 

Bhubaneswar on 28th -29th November 2016.  

The first batch of MBBS students are about to complete their curriculum and join compulsory 

Internship training from 1st January 2017. It is necessary to have a uniformity among all the AIIMS in 

the aspect of internship training. Therefore a workshop was conducted by the Medical Education Unit 

of AIIMS Bhubaneswar under the patronage of Prof.Gitanjali Batmanabane, Director, AIIMS, BBSR and 

Prof Vikas Bhatia, Dean, AIIMS, BBSR where faculty from all the AIIMS participated. After discussion 

and deliberation over two days on the various aspects of Internship training on all the Departments 

where the interns are posted, we could come up with a final internship Logbook document. This 

logbook will be adopted as it is by all the AIIMS. 

The nine delegates who had represented their respective AIIMS, appreciated the efforts and team 

work of the Medical Education Unit, AIIMS, BBSR under the chairmanship of Prof. Madhabananda Kar, 

and requested to conduct various other academic programs with participation from all AIIMS in future. 

 
Prof.Gitanjali Batmanabane, Director, AIIMS, BBSR during the inaugural speech 

 

 
Prof Vikas Bhatia, Dean, AIIMS, BBSR during his welcome address to the gathering 

 



 
During active discussion on the subject, during the course of the workshop 

 

 
During active discussion on the subject, during the course of the workshop 

 
Group photo of all participants with the members of the Medical Education Unit,  

Director and Dean, at the end of the two day workshop 
 

The workshop was co-ordinated by Dr.Debapriya Bandyopadhyay, with the support of the entire 

Medical Education unit, namely Dr.Jayanta Kumar Mitra, Dr.Saurav Sarkar, Dr.Prabhas Ranjan 

Tripathy, Dr. Manoj Kumar Mohanty, Dr.Sonu H Subba, Dr. Somanath Padhi and Dr.Pushpalatha K. 


